
1

Roberta DiMezza

From: THOMAS FONTNEAU <imajettbug@cox.net>
Sent: Thursday, June 5, 2025 2:17 PM
To: House Judiciary Committee
Subject: Bill H5436 SubA

Dear House Membership:  
 
I am writing in opposition to Bill H5436 Sub A.  I don't understand why law-abiding citizens have to 
constantly be at the State House to fight for our Constitutional rights.  Please use the laws that are 
already in effect to go after criminals.  These laws are working.  This bill will not prevent any 
crimes.  Criminals don't care about laws, they will still have firearms.  
 
Each one of you has taken an oath to uphold the Constitution of the United States and the RI 
Constitution, yet it seems that many of you feel that the Constitution only matters when you want it 
to.  This Assault Weapons Ban will affect businesses, jobs, a great deal of tax revenue will end, 
revenue for our State Parks, DEM will end.  The gun clubs in this state provide support for youth 
sports leagues, assistance to low income families such as food drives and clothes drives.  Yet we are 
treated as if we're the criminals.  
 
We are your constituents.  Please work with us and for us - not against us.  
 
Sincerely 
Maureen Fontneau 
Glocester, RI   
 
 
 
 
 
 


